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Clubhouse Office Hours 

Monday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Tuesday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Wednesday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Thursday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

    
 
 
 
 

 

HPCA Board Meeting 
 
 

Thursday, April 18  
 

at 10:00 am 

 Note from the President 
 

National Volunteer week is April 7 - 13. I would like to thank  
the numerous Heritage Pines residents who, without any  
compensation, devote countless hours to keeping our communi-
ty vibrant and attractive. Please show your appreciation and 
thank them for their service when you see them. 
 

The pool will open Saturday, April 13 from dawn to dusk. For 
newcomers, be advised that our pool is heated and uses a  
saline solution, which is better for your skin than chlorine.  
 

Spring is the best time to mulch and get your lawn in shape. 
Our representative from Elite Management will be inspecting  
all lawns to insure that the visual appearance of our community 
retains the character of Heritage Pines. Homeowners selling 
their property MUST make sure their yards are in good shape. 
We do not want new homeowners to receive violation letters. 
 

Spring is here and we will be having the Clubhouse and decks 
power washed. Pine straw will be put down on the common 
grounds where needed in a few weeks. 
 

Homeowners, please take note of the items that need attention 
on your property. It is your responsibility to take care of mulch-
ing around your trees and borders, making sure your mailbox 
doesnôt need painting or numbers replaced, and otherwise 
sprucing up your property. Please address the items you need 
to handle so our neighborhood looks attractive and our home 
values continue to go up. Letôs all cooperate and avoid the cost 
involved in having Elite send out violation letters.   
 

Please do not touch or try to open the divider that separates the 
main room from the card room. The Office has a key that must 
be used to open the door. 
 

Per HP rules and regulations, garbage containers should be 
placed at the curb by 7 am the day of collection, but no sooner 
than 5 pm the previous day. They should be removed from the 
curb as soon as possible after collection. Please donôt let your 
newspapers accumulate in the driveway. Burglars will watch a 
house for telltale signs that youôre away from home.  

Heritage Pines Community Association, Inc. 

Volunteer  
Board Members 

 

Morty Berkowitz 

President 
Paul Johnson 

Vice President 
Russ Willard 

Secretary 
 Jay Confalone 

Treasurer 
 Joan Elliott 

Member at Large 
 
 
 

HP Board email address: 
cheritagepines@nc.rr.com 
In the subject box of the 
email, write ñHP Board.ò 

 

   Clubhouse Office Hours 

Monday 9:00 am - 4:00pm 

Tuesday 9:00 am - 1:00pm 

Wednesday 9:00 am - 4:00pm 

Thursday 9:00 am - 1:00pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 4:00pm 
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Clubhouse Events   
 

 White Elephant                                     
Ladies Luncheon     

  The March Ladies Luncheon 
and White Elephant Gift Exchange will be held 
on Thursday, March 28 at 12:00 pm. Those 
who would like to participate in the gift 
exchange should bring a wrapped gift that has 
not been used. Make sure if your item has an 
expiration date it is not outdated. Please, no 
mugs! The luncheon will be catered by La 
Farm Bakery. Please turn in your lunch 
selection along with your signup sheet. Sign up 
deadline is Monday, March 11 and the cost per 
person is $13.00. The luncheon will include 
lots of fun, excitement and surprises! Come 
join us! Cynthia Finnelly and Diane Norris will 
be your hosts. 

 

   Lori Bush City              
Council Member  

Lori Bush, Cary Mayor Pro Tem and At-Large 
Councilmember will be our guest speaker for 
Live and Learn on Wednesday, April 10 at 
10:00 am.  Lori is both a technology advocate 
and a self-professed ñgadget girlò.  She has 
championed technology adaption in Cary through 
the Technology Task Force, the Townôs Open 
Data program and Smart Cities Expansion. 
Please join us to learn more about the proposed 
condominium construction on Morrisville 
Parkway and Carpenter Upchurch Road and 
about future plans for our town.  Sign-up 
deadline is on Monday, April 1 and the cost  
is $2.00. 
 

Mystery Theatre 2019  
 

Wrap your presents and put on 
your birthday hats, the Heritage 
Pines Players will present Eat, 
Drink and Be Murdered on 
Saturday, April 13 at 7:00 pm. 
Doors will open at 6:30 pm. The audience 
participation murder mystery will feature an 80

th
 

birthday party attended by two feuding Irish 

families trying to get the recipe for the Wild Irish Rose 
recipe.  The McFadden and the OôRiley families have 
gathered to celebrate the birthday of the family 
matriarch, Grandma Rose, played by Pat Schneider.  
Audience members will get to cheer and boo as the 
two feuding families go after each other. Besides 
Grandma Rose, youôll meet Conor, Roseôs ruthless 
son, played by Tim Mannix; Seamus OôRiley, Roseôs 
nephew, played by Frank LaFortune; Father Mike 
OôRiley, a priest, played by Mickey Brescia; Kathleen, 
Conorôs wife, played by Wendy Adley; Hannah 
OôRiley, Roseôs bitter, old-maid sister, played by 
Diane LaFortune and Nurse Kelly, Roseôs mysterious 
caretaker, played by Mary Hodes. You will want to 
keep your eyes and ears open because someone will 
meet an untimely death and you will have an 
opportunity to guess the murderer!  The play is 
directed by Tim Mannix and produced by Sharon 
Toomey. The sign up deadline is Monday, March 25

th
 

and seating is limited.  Be sure to sign up early!  The 
cost is $7.00 and refreshments will be served.  Join 
your friends and neighbors for a fun-filled evening!  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   Tuesday Afternoon  
             Book Club  
 

 

The Tuesday Afternoon Book Club will meet on 
Tuesday, April 2 at 1 pm in the TV room of the 
Clubhouse. We will be discussing And the Mountain 
Echoed by Khaled Hosseini. We do not have a 
discussion leader for this selection, so please come 
prepared with some notes, questions and thoughts to 
enhance the gathering. All Heritage Pines residents 
are welcome.  
  
 

Ladies Pot Luck     
    Luncheon  
 

Lets have lunch!  Please join us 
on Tuesday, April 16 at 12:30 
pm for a Ladies salad luncheon.  Bring your favorite 
salad, invite a neighbor, and letôs spend some time 
together! 
Drinks and dessert will be provided. Maybe a few 
surprises! The cost is $3.00 and sign up deadline is 
April 8. Diane LaFortune will be your host.  
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usually end a racing career. IN THE MOVIE, Ben 
Crane (Kurt Russell) believes that a filly named 
Dreamer, a severely injured racehorse deserves 
another chance. So, he and his daughter Cale 
(Dakota Fanning) adopt the horse and save it 
from being destroyed. The arrival of Dreamer to 
Crane's farm is the perfect opportunity for both 
father and daughter to reconstruct their lost 
familial bond.  Please join us on Sunday, April 
28 at 6:00 pm to fully appreciate that while the 
horse is being rehabilitated, the wounds in the 
Crane family also find healing. This film is 98 
minutes long and PG rated. In addition, we will be 
showing a short clip of the real life story of 
Mariahôs Storm starting at 5:40 pm.   
 

Tuesday & Thursday   
Water Aerobics  
Free water aerobics will start 
Tuesday, May 7 from 9:00 am  
to 10:00 am. If you have any 
questions, please contact Marjorie Roos. Sign up 
deadline is April 22. Limited spaces so sign up 
soon!! 

 
    M -W-F Water                            
       Aerobics  
 
Mary Hodes will once again be 

leading the Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
water aerobics class, assisted by Cathy Mannix. 
This class uses CD instructions and runs from 9 
am until 10 am. The cost is $20.00 for the 
season. First class starts on Monday, May 6. Sign 
up deadline is April 22.  Space is limited. Free 
classes will be offered April 15 to May 3 for 
anyone interested. Call Mary Hodes if you have 
any questions. 
 

Dance Fusion with 
Bridgette  

Just a reminder that Dance Fusion will resume on 
Thursday, March 28 at 2:45 pm following the 
luncheon. The dates in April will be Thursday, 
April 11 and 25 at 2:45 pm.  Everyone is 
welcome!  It is fun and great exercise!  See you 
on March 28! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tech Talk with Lila  
 

April showers bring May 
flowersé  and this month weôll 

be looking at some new ways to use your 
computer or mobile devices, including touching 
on several popular (or infamous) social media 
tools. Come join us Saturday, April 20 at 9 am 
and weôll be tech talkinô and finding out how to 
keep up, wise up and never give up! 
 

 

       Non ð Fiction                            
Book Club   

 

The Non-Fiction Book Club 
will meet on Tuesday, April 
16 at 7 pm in the Craft room of the Clubhouse. 
We will be discussing The Residence: Inside 
the Private World of the White House by Kate 
Anderson.  Newcomers are always 
welcome.  For more information, please contact 
Bonny or Verghese Chirayath.  

 
                                                          

The Lunch  
Bunch  

 
 

The Lunch Bunch will be meeting Wednesday, 
April 24 at 12:00 pm at Georgina's Pizzeria 
and Restaurant located at 3536 Davis Drive in 
Morrisville. Treat your taste buds to 
mouthwatering homemade Italian dishes, pizza, 
calzones, strombolis, seafood and other Italian 
food favorites. The restaurant is family owned 
and operated. Please RSVP to Helena Metot. 

Movie of the Month  

Spring is in the air and on May 
4 of this year, millions of 
people will be tuning in to 
watch the running of the Kentucky Derby at 
Churchill Downs.  In keeping with the spirit of 
this event, we will be showing Dreamer, a 
charming movie inspired by the true story of 
Mariahôs Storm, a promising filly who, in 1993, 
fractured her left cannon bone which would 
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Gloomy Scale  
 

Please call Bartlett Tree Service at  
919-782-7803 if you would like to have 
your maple trees sprayed this year.  
 
The Heritage Pines office will no longer 
be collecting the money for this service.  

 

Grounds Committee Report   
 

¶ Mowing has started with ñspotò mowing only. 
 

¶ Spring pruning is due to begin in early May and 
will be by SECTION, not by week. 

 

¶ New, larger maps have been placed in the 
Clubhouse hallway near the exercise room.  

 

¶  BrightView schedule will be Monday ï Thurs-
day, unless it rains. 

 

¶ Lime will be applied shortly to all turf in the  
      community. 
 

¶ Pine straw/mulch is in the process of being  
      applied to common areas.  
 

¶  Pruning/shaping of lower tree limbs and shrub 
rejuvenation have been completed. 

 

¶ REMEMBER, weather affects all schedules. 
Wet lawns cannot be successfully mowed. To 
date we are more than 2 inches above 
ñnormalò rainfall for this time period (year to 
date 3/14) per AccuWeather. 

 

REMINDERS FOR SPRING: 
 

¶ Be sure your mailbox post is clean and white, 
the mailbox itself and your lamppost are black 
(with a lit bulb). Spruce up around the base,  

      especially if you have plants in that area. 
 

¶ Put mulch or pine straw around your home and 
all your planting beds. 

 

¶ Work with neighbors to collectively mulch the 
private hedges at the rear of your property. 

 

¶ Remove dead shrubs and replace as needed. 
 

¶ Power wash your home; look at your north and 

eastern walls as most are mildewed. 

The Grounds Committee 

Reminder 
 

Practice Proper Petiquette 
 

We care about our four-legged friends 
and want to help keep pets and their 
owners safe.  
 
 All domesticated animals are required 
to be leashed when outside of their    
individual ownerôs property; failure to   
be  responsible could result in a fine  
up to $250.  
 
Additionally, cats and dogs four 
months of age and older need to be 
vaccinated and must display a Town-
issued Pet ID tag. Pet ID tags can be 
obtained at any community center for a 
one-time fee ranging from $5-$50.  
                                                          
Be neighborly and remember to pick 
up pet waste. Not only is it unsight-
ly, but itôs harmful to the environ-
ment and can impact water quality. 
Consider using biodegradable bags 
to be even more Earth-friendly. 
 
Finally, each year at the beginning of 
spring, our Animal Control officers field 
numerous barking complaints. Be re-
spectful to your neighbors and help 
keep the barking to a minimum. In fact, 
itôs against Town Ordinance when a 
dog barks for 15 minutes in any 30-
minute period.  
 
 Make time to play and exercise with 
your dog, including a trip to our Dog 
Park located at 2050 NW Maynard Rd. 
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Peggyõs Travel Events 
 

 

Our next trip for 2019 is a five- day and four -
night Show Trip to Nashville, TN and the Grand 
Ole Opry on June 17-21.  
Legendary entertainment awaits you at the 
Grand Ole Opry featuring icons of country music 
past and present. There's a guided tour of Nash-
ville where you stop for a photo opp at the Par-
thenon, the world's only full scale reproduction  
of the ancient Greek Temple. Also ride the Delta 
Flatboats inside the famous Opryland Hotel.  
 

There will be a guided tour of the beautiful Belle 
Meade Plantation. Then explore Historic Down-
town Nashville, enjoy dinner and a show at the 
Fabulous Nashville Nightlife Dinner Theater.  
Also, get a behind - the - scenes tour of the 
Grande Ole Opry. Walk in the footsteps of  
Country Music superstars. Then visit the Country 
Music Hall of Fame! The Nashville, Grand Ole 
Opry trip is just $685 per person double occu-
pancy or $865 for single occupancy hotel rooms. 
 

Next let's take a trip to The Big Apple and The 
Cradle of Liberty. We're going to New York City 
and Philadelphia on September 13-18 for six 
days and five nights. It's just $779 per person 
double occupancy or $1019 for single occupan-
cy. Highlights include a guided tour of Manhat-
tan, NY cityôs Central Park, Rockefeller Center, 
Times Square, Wall Street, the 9/11 Memorial 
and visit the One World Observatory. Located at 
One World Trade Center on floors 100-102 this 
Observatory offers a panoramic view of New 
York from 1250 feet up. Also visit Ellis Island, 
the Statue of Liberty and the National 9/11 Mu-
seum. Then we head to Philadelphia.  
 

For all the details and reservations for our 2019 
trips schedule check our website 
at www.peggystravelevents.com. You can also 
pick up a reservation form in the club house. In-
vite a friend to be your roommate and come en-
joy your vacation with us. We look forward to 
hearing from you and traveling together. 
 

Mail: PTE, 140 Folsom Dr Holly Springs,NC 27540 
Email: PeggysTravelEvents@gmail.com 
Telephone:  919-208-8822 or 8823 
 

Chuck & Tammy Campbell 

 
Social  Committee  

News  
 

The Social Committee and the Clubhouse 
Committee have been working together to 
organize and clean the storage closet in the 
craft room. These supplies and paper prod-
ucts are for events and programs that are 
open to all residents. They are not to be 
used for private parties. Please remember 
to keep the storage room organized by  
returning leftover supplies to their correct 
place or bin.  If you see that there is some-
thing that needs to be replaced or ordered, 
please use the form on the door and notify 
the office. There are extra glasses, cups, 
plates and napkins in the cupboards next  
to the sink for your use during Clubhouse  
activities. Thank you in advance for your 
help in keeping the storage closet organized    
 

SAVE THE DATESéLadies, the May Tea 
Party has been scheduled for Wednesday, 
May 29 and there will be a Casserole  
Friday Night Dinner for all residents on 
Friday, May 17.  Be sure to check next 
monthôs newsletter for details and mark your 
calendars! 
 

IN CASE YOU MISSED ITé..The Club-
house was filled with laughter, music and 
fun with Mardi Gras revelers on Saturday, 
May 2.  There were masks and beads and 
Denise Cox and Pat Di Bari were crowned 
king and queen!  Congratulations to Denise 
and Pat!  On Saturday, March 16 over 80 
residents welcomed the LITE Project, a    
local ensemble theatre group, to Heritage 
Pines. Their performance featured eight    
one - act plays that encouraged those in    
attendance to Laugh, Inspire, Think and  
Encourage!  Thank you for a very enjoyable 
evening!  Special thanks to the chairpersons 
and committees of these events.   

         The Social Committee 

http://www.peggystravelevents.com/
mailto:PeggysTravelEvents@gmail.com
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Heritage Pines Committee Meetings: 
 

 ARC - April 3 & 17 at 10 am 
 Grounds - April 10 at 7:00 pm 
 Social - April 1 at 11:00 am 
 Hospitality - April 1 at 1:00 pm  
      Clubhouse -April 12 at 10:00 am  

 
Community Thanks To The Following Chairpersons and Their Committees:  
 

Hospitality ï Betty Ecklund 
Menôs Breakfast 1- Don Matthews, Cleveland Bryant, Dick French & Bill Xenakis 
Menôs Breakfast 2 - Jim VanWart, Frank Desmond, Pat DiBari & Kent Thoney 
L&L JC Knowles - Sharon Toomey, Wendy Adley & Social Committee 
White Elephant Ladies Luncheon - Cynthia Finnelly & Committee 
Tech Talk with Lila - Lila Bednar 
HP Movies ï Gail Reilly 

Charlotte Day 
 

422 Knotts Valley Lane 

Original Art   
           Display  
 
Come check out the new art display in the 
craft room at the Clubhouse. The Artist for 
the month of April is Ron Mitchell. 

 

 
Itõs That 
Time ! !  

 

 
�����������7�K�H���3�R�R�O���2�S�H�Q�V�� 

�� 
���������������6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\�����$�S�U�L�O�������� 

 
�������������I�U�R�P���'�D�Z�Q���W�R���'�X�V�N 


